

Loyola Brief

Law School Publications

11-20-1966

The Loyola Brief

Loyola Law School Los Angeles

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lmu.edu/loyola_brief

Repository Citation

Loyola Law School Los Angeles, "The Loyola Brief" (1966). *Loyola Brief*. 6. https://digitalcommons.lmu.edu/loyola_brief/6

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the Law School Publications at Digital Commons @ Loyola Marymount University and Loyola Law School. It has been accepted for inclusion in Loyola Brief by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons@Loyola Marymount University and Loyola Law School. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@lmu.edu.

THE LOYOLA BRIEF

EDITOR: MICHAEL LEVENTHAL VOL. I NO. I November 20, 1966 ASSOCIATE EDITOR: MARVIN SALTZMAN

FROM THE EDITOR

Simply stated, the purpose of the LOYOLA BRIEF is to provide you, the student body of this Law School, with an instrument that will enable you to become more aware of your school and of your fellow students. It is thought that through awareness comes interest, and through interest comes a desire to be an active part of this school, both now and in the future.

This twice monthly publication will attempt to provide both day and night students with news of interest to all. This will encompass news of the individual students, various classes, organizations, Faculty, and any other sources of general interest.

With this in mind, and as the news and information must, of necessity, come from the individual students and organizations, it is requested that newsworthy items be submitted to your class representatives who will submit them to the LOYOLA BRIEF.

LOYOLA VOLUNTEERS

Four Loyola men are helping a blind San Diego law school student by recording his textbooks for him. Doing about 2 hours of reading per week each are JOSEPH R. ACTON and WILLIAM C. FIELDS III (both 2-D & both reading Criminal Law), along with PHILLIP M. MORRIS and MARVIN L. SALTZMAN (both 1-E & both reading Torts).

STUDENT PROFILES

Mrs. Helen Pickett, Loyola Law School Public Information Officer, announced that she has received to date 60% of the Student Profile Analysis. If you have not yet done so, please turn your Analysis form in as soon as possible.

FACULTY TO REVIEW J.D. DEGREE

It has been announced that the Faculty will entertain arguments on behalf of the J.D. degree in their Faculty meeting to be held on December 14.

Two or three members of the J.D. Committee, headed by BRUCE JIMERSON (4-E) will present their findings to the Faculty in the forthcoming meeting. Those interested in this issue are urged to contact BRUCE. ----

BOARD OF BAR GOVERNORS ACTIVE

At the recent meeting of the Board, a number of issues were discussed and announcements made. Among those of primary Student interest are:

1. LAW REVIEW COMMITTEE.

DEAN TEVIS has appointed MRS.
YERKES, MR. DIBBLE and MR.
HERBERT as the Faculty members, and DAVID FINKLE (3-D), Editor of the Loyola Digest), PETER SULLIVAN (4-E) and DAVID WILL-IAMS (1-D) will represent the BOARD.

2. MOOT COURT FINALS. The run-offs will be on November 17 at the County Court House.
LOYOLA meets CAL-WESTERN.
3. JERRY BERGER, President (4-E) announced that LOYOLA was the recipient of the ALSA (American Law Students Assoc.) award. An attractive plaque signifying this award was presented as Honorable Mention recognition to the Board for its Freshman Orientation Program.

4. DANNY SPENCE (3-D), ALSA Rep. announced that he will be attending the ALSA meeting in February, at which time ALSA will become a member of The American Bar Association. The circuit meeting is being held this month in Berkeley. On the agenda are such issues as (1) law students in the court room and (2) a uniform system of degrees for law students.

A WORD FROM THE PRESIDENT

With this initial issue of the LOYOLA BRIEF, we launch a new Student Bar Association project which will bring to the student body news of the happenings and events on campus. It is very gratifying to have been greeted this year with tremendous student enthusiasm in many areas of activity. We hope this publication will publicize those activities which deserve more student interest and backing.

The NOON FORUM PROGRAM is one in the latter catagory. On November 10 we were priviledged to have on campus, Mr. GRANT COOPER, one of the foremost trial attorneys in Southern California. MR. COOPER spoke on a topic of vital and current interest - Fair Trial-Free Press. Unfortunately, the John F. Kennedy Moot Court Room was only half-filled for this interesting address. Those of you who were on campus, but missed this program, missed an opportunity to broaden your own professional scope. Additionally, by not filling the auditorium we displayed to the "off-campus" professional ranks a lack of interest in the real problems of the legal profession.

On November 30 at 12:30 p.m., another interesting speaker will address the students on the NOON FORUM. MR. EMMET LAVERY, prominent writer and attorney, will speak on "Justice Holmes in the Theatre." We students owe it to ourselves to hear MR. LAVERY'S address. I believe that we have an enthusiastic, aggressively interested professional student body. Support this program as it will benefit both ourselves and our School.

JERRY P. BERGER, President, Loyola Bar Assoc.